WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

January 4, 2017

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, January 4, 2017, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Mr. Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

Mayor Stephen Black

Mr. Mark Johnson, President Mr. David Prosser, Vice President

Mr. Christopher Freese Mr. Brinis Miller Mr. Michael Ranieri

Mr. Gregory J. McCummings, Secretary

MINUTES:

December 7, 2016: Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the minutes of the December 7, 2016 Borough Council Meeting.

Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the December Financial Report.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the January transfers.

Motion Passed

BILLS:

Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the January bills.

Motion Passed

VISITOR:

Mrs. Wood from Edgehill Avenue expressed concern regarding a disabled vehicle located on a nearby property. Mr. Prosser indicated that the issue is zoning related and will be communicated to the Borough Zoning Officer to review.

Chief Simpson of the Southern Chester Country Regional Police Force extended an invitation for the Mayor and Borough Council Members to attend the Inauguration Ceremony on Thursday January 12, 2017. Members of the West Grove Borough Council and New Garden Supervisors will both receive proclamations at the ceremony. Operationally the new regional police force is in transition the week of 1/2/17 and will be fully operational the week of 1/9/17. SCCRP is now on Twitter.

FINANCE:

PUBLIC WORKS:

Hometown Streets Project: The new street light poles will be installed in February 2017, no more definitive time schedule available at this time.

Hillside Avenue Project: The final invoice has been received and the project is completed.

PUBLIC SAFETY:

Chief King gave an overview of the Police Activity in December.

NEW BUSINESS:

Avon Grove Wildcat Banners: Mr. Prosser asked that the remaining 2 banners be removed from Harmony Park as well as the zip ties that were left behind from the other banners.

Upcoming Events:

Inauguration Ceremony – SCCRPD – Thursday, January 12, 2017 – 7:00 p.m. Kennett Middle School, 195 Sunnydell Road, Landenberg, PA 19350.

Meet and Greet your Police Officers – Saturday, January 14, 2017 from 11:00 am – 1:00 p.m – West Grove Borough Hall, 117 Rosehill Avenue, West Grove PA 19390

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Miller moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gregory J. McCummings, Secretary